BOARD OF EXAMINERS FOR LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES  

Date:    


April 19, 2021  
Location: 

500 N. Calvert Street




Room 302  




Baltimore, MD 21202 

Joining In: 

Virtual meet.google.com/owx-raxn-mgi
Phone:  1-732-630-0966
Pin: 841 807 262 
Time:    


1:30 p.m.

Present:

Christopher Schein, Landscape Architect, Chair 

Grace Fielder, Landscape Architect



Gareth Diedrick, Consumer Member




Cameron C.Duncan, Consumer Member
Absent: 

David O’Dell, Landscape Architect

Others Present:     
Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director, Design Boards


Raquel Meyers, Assistant Executive Director


Jessica Praley, Board Counsel
                                       

Frazier West, Investigator, Design Boards


Carla M. Zamon, Administrative Specialist III 
             Katharine Barnes, Applicant
CALL TO ORDER

Chair, Christopher Schein, called the Business meeting of the Board of Examiners for Landscape Architects to order, virtually, at 1:36 p.m. 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business meeting held on October 19, 2020.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Diedrick, seconded by Mr. Duncan, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes with corrections. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
None.
CORRESPONDENCE 
None.
NEW BUSINESS 

None.
OLD BUSINESS
None.
CPC COMMITTEE REPORT

The Board discussed the current levels of CEUs. Ms. Fielder reviewed the chart, drew attention to Delaware and West Virginia’s practices in particular and summarized that all others audited. Looking at allied professions, it was noted that architecture has a tracking form. She mentioned this was an opportunity to raise the bar for the landscape architect profession.
Mr. Schein mentioned writing a white paper could earn a certain amount of credit. He stated there are a lot of opportunities to earn CEUs through courses offered through LACES, ASLA and allied professions such as AIA. He stated that expanding acceptable CEU’s courses and providers would give professionals more guidance. He deferred to Mr. Cullingford to provide an excel spreadsheet review of guidelines.      
Mr. Cullingford recommended to appoint two members to a committee to discuss the CEU’s to ensure they meet the requirements. He further explained the regulations needed to be updated for licensees to know where to go to get the education.  Mr. Duncan stated that he believes 24 CEUs is fair and reasonable as compared to Virginia and the District of Columbia. He also feels that half HSW is fair. He would like to see courses by the Chesapeake Bay Landscape Protection (CLBP) be added as an acceptable provider.
Mr. Schein agreed that a committee would be able to quickly identify the subjects to give guidelines in order to make this call. Mr. Schein stated that he will work with Ms. Fielder to take the lead on this matter.  Ms. Fielder agreed that a committee review the regulations to expand landscape architecture to include but not limited to related white papers and presentations for CEU credit. Mr. Cullingford suggested that the regulations in COMAR 09.28.04.06 Sources of Credit and Determination of Units would be the section for review.

Ms. Praley asked the Board if they were considering changing the number of required hours or clarify the definition. It was confirmed that the Board intends to clarify the definition. Mr. Schein stated that it needs to be made clear that the 24 credit hours is a biannual requirement.  Ms. Fielder mentioned she initially thought that the hours were more than other states, but now agrees that expanding the credits is an opportunity for the profession to grow. The Board agreed the committee would draft these changes.  The CPC Committee would consist of Ms. Praley, Ms. Meyers, Mr. Schein, Ms. Fielder and one outside member such as ASLA, Morgan State University or University of Maryland.                                                       
Executive Director’s Report 


Mr. Cullingford briefly outlined the deferral of license renewals by the Governor’s Executive Order No. 21-03-09-03. This order extended license renewals in the months of March, April, May and June 2021.  The Board of Examiners for Landscape Architects has been extended until May 15, 2021. He stated that 111 have been allowed to operate in extended status and that the numbers could be reviewed in the summer.  
Ms. Meyers was introduced as the new Assistant Executive Director with ten years’ experience in the professional boards and service as an officer in the military as a Captain. Mr. Cullingford also introduced Ms. Zamon as the new Administrative Specialist for the Board of Examiners for Landscape Architects. He stated that this will be his last meeting.  He has accepted another position with the federal government as an Operations Director. Congratulations were given by the Board.  Mr. Schein stated that Mr. Cullingford has been a tremendous asset, especially for his interface with CLARB.
BOARD COUNSEL’s REPORT
Ms. Jessica Praley stated that the legislative session ended last Monday. The bill on permit applications will be introduced to the governor for signature and he is expected to sign it into law. This would require firm permit renewals to confirm SDAT good standing.
REVIEW OF APPLICATIONS

Ms. Fielder reported that she reviewed and approved thirteen (13) total application(s). Six (6) applications were approved for examination and seven (7) were approved for reciprocity: 
Application for Examination
Cooke, Daniel
Franklin, Joshua

Hagan, Chris

Kelley, Joyce

Pawlos, Zachary

Stowell, Matthew

Application for Reciprocal License

Barnes, Katharine
Berg, Robert

Brooke, Jonathan

Clay, Brian

Goodwin, Clay

Jones, Mary Margaret J.
Motion (II) was made by Mr. Schein, seconded by Mr. Duncan, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve (6) examination and four (7) reciprocal applications.
OTHER BUSINESS

The next meeting of the Maryland Board of Examiners for Landscape Architects has been scheduled for Monday, July 19, 2021 at 1:30 p.m. 
ADJOURNMENT

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Diedrick, seconded by Mr. Schein, and unanimously carried by the Board to adjourn the meeting at 2:37 p.m.
Approved:    _______ without corrections 
_______ with corrections
Christopher Schein, Chair

Date:
  
2

